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May 21, 2008
TIGTA 08-19
MEMORANDUM FOR ALL EMPLOYEES
FROM:
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SUBJECT:
Equal Employment Opportunity and Sexual Harassment
The purpose of this message is to reaffirm my commitment to equal employment opportunity (EEO) and the prevention of sexual harassment in the workplace.  Federal law requires agencies to provide a workplace free from discrimination of any type.  I am deeply committed to ensuring that all employees know that TIGTA has a zero tolerance policy for sexual harassment and any form of discrimination including reprisal.  

I support a work environment of equal opportunity for all employees, applicants, and stakeholders.  Actions must be taken based upon merit principles and made without regard to race, color, religion, national origin, sex, sexual orientation, parental status, age, protected genetic information, or mental or physical disability.  All individuals should have an equal opportunity to participate in, and receive benefits from, all programs or activities conducted or funded by TIGTA or the Department of the Treasury.

Sexual harassment is prohibited by Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, a prohibited personnel practice under 5 U.S.C. § 2302, and specifically prohibited under Treasury Department Rules of Conduct, 31 C.F.R. § 0.214.  In addition, sexual harassment is considered to be serious employee misconduct that may result in disciplinary action up to, and including, removal.  

TIGTA’s EEO Program Manager, Sheila Venson has included the topic of sexual harassment training as part of EEO training for managers and employees at CPEs.    Ms. Venson will continue to provide training on this and other pertinent subjects in the future.

As an organization, it is imperative that we foster a workplace centered on trust, dignity, and respect for all regardless of color, creed, or national origin.  I know I can count on all of you to comply with statutory and regulatory requirements as well as all applicable policies and procedures.  If you have any questions regarding EEO, sexual harassment, or discrimination, please contact Ms. Venson at 202-927-7473.  Managers may also contact TIGTA’s Office of Chief Counsel by telephone at 202-622-4068 or by e-mail at

* TIGTA Counsel Office if there are questions on legal issues.
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